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Togetherness

HavdallahHavdallah 
In The ParkIn The Park 

Join us for Summer Shabbat on 
Friday evenings at 7:30 pm.

Meet us outside in the Helen Vera Prentis 
Lande Courtyard for a high-energy, spiritual, 

thought-provoking service. Families are 
welcome, and all ages will walk away uplifted, 

recharged, and connected.

We had three wonderful Havdallah 
programs at Shain Park in 

Birmingham. TBE’ers showed up 
to eat, play and close out 

Shabbat under the summer sky. 

TBE was alive with Motown 
sound Sunday, July 19 ... 

Guests moved and grooved at TBE’s Community Motown 
Concert last Sunday in the DeRoy Sanctuary. The Contours, 
Kim Weston and other Motown greats had the audience on 

their feet twisting and shouting to timeless classics.  
Music lovers of all ages enjoyed a fun-fi lled afternoon.
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TBE FAMILY 
MOVIE NIGHT

 Showing “SHREK 3”
No Charge 

6 - 8 pm   August 27
FREE PIZZA, SNACKS & ACTIVITIES

RSVP to Julie Rolnick at jrolnick@tbeonline.org or 
248.851.1100 ext. 3143. 

Upcoming Events

TBE Teams Up 
With The Tigers!

Join TBE for a 
Tigers game and cheer for 

Cantorial Soloist Rachel Kalmowitz 
as she sings God Bless America 
during the 7th inning stretch!

Bring the whole family to watch the
Detroit Tigers take on the Texas Rangers

Sunday, August 23, 1:08 pm
at Comerica Park.

Tickets $27 - unti l we run out! 
RSVP to Julie Rolnick at 

jrolnick@tbeonline.org or
248.851.1100. ext 3143. 

Special discount for Brotherhood members 
and their families. 

Please contact Julian Prince at 
broprez@comcast.net for details.

 

The Tigers 
have added 

a designated 
hitt er to 

their lineup!
TBE All Star...

Cantorial Soloist
Rachel Kalmowitz

Temple Beth El
Introduces to Metro Detroit …

New York Cabaret Artist 
SHEERA BEN-DAVID
This is a one-time chance to see the artist of 
whom New York Times critic Stephen Holden 
said,“Ms. Ben-David has the gift that can that can’t be 
taught of simply knowing what a song is about, then enriching it with her own 
personal associations. She acts the songs without seeming to act, using her 
strong, theatrically inflected pop voice to own what she sings.”

SHABBAT SERVICES -  Open to the Community

Friday, August 28 at 7:30 PM
Guest artist Sheera Ben-David, with her diverse background encompassing 
Cabaret and liturgical music, joins her rich alto voice with our clergy for an 
unforgettable Shabbat experience, sponsored by Sue Green and Jim Marks. 

The outdoor service will be preceded by a 
wine and hors d’oeuvres“Pre-neg” at 6:30 pm.

COCKTAILS AND CABARET
Saturday, August 29 at 7:00 PM
Join us for Cocktails and Cabaret (Cosmos and Cabernet). 
A benefit for the music department, the intimate evening will be held at 
Carol and Steve Tarnowsky’s house and will conclude with a 
havdalah service by the lake. 

SPACE IS LIMITED 
Please contact Julie Rolnick at jrolnick@tbeonline.org to purchase tickets. 
$100/person or $500/patron 
(includes private reception with the artist and 2 tickets)
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Chosen Voices 

by Rachel Gottlieb Kalmowitz, Cantorial Soloist  

HHD, Hin’ni.  It means something new 
this year.  Yes, I am here, I am present, for 
my congregation.  I will try to be worthy 
of my role in their lives, as I use my voice 
to pray on their behalf.  But this year, I 

am here for you, my child. I am present 
in my relationship with you. I am taking 
on this role of Mama with dedication and 
joy…Th ere are and will be other important 
things in my life, but behind them all, 
between, around, and on top of them all, 
there is you.  Hineini, my daughter.  I am 
here.  I am yours.  Here I am.”

May this season be for each of you one 
of connection, inspiration, and the 
consciousness of loving and being loved.

Oscar Wilde said, “Th e consciousness of loving and being loved brings a 
warmth and richness to life that nothing else can bring.”  If we accept 

that premise, then it is not just the acts of loving and being loved that adds 
dimension to life, but the consciousness of those acts.  Th e awareness of 
that which enhances one’s life adds further enhancement.

Bringing this same consciousness into our prayers adds a palpable sense of 
intention, or kavanah.  For me, this idea is beautifully articulated by the prayer 
Hin’ni, which is read or chanted near the beginning of Erev Rosh Hashanah.  
When Moses answered God, he says Hineini, Here I am.  But it is not to be 
taken just at its literal translation.  It is interpreted to mean I am here; I am 
present with my whole self.  When I chant Hin’ni, I am letting God know 
that I am here, ready and available to be the mouthpiece for the prayers of my 
congregation, asking that I be worthy of my leadership role at such an awesome 
time.  

As we head into this season, I am profoundly aware that I am beginning my 
last year of my Cantorial Certifi cation program at Hebrew Union College 
– Jewish Institute of Religion.  I have spent the last three years developing 
spiritually and academically, growing into the Cantor that I will truly become 
at my graduation in New York on May 4, 2016.  My learning process will not 
end here, as I hope we all continue learning and growing throughout our careers 
and our lives, but it will be a great milestone, and I look forward to celebrating 
with you at my certifi cation recital here at TBE on April 30, 2016.  I do believe 
that this program has allowed me to continue to expand my role as a member 
of Beth El’s clergy, and I am grateful to the leadership for allowing me the time 
to focus on my studies.  I now have an increased reservoir of information and 
experience to draw upon as I give you, my congregation, my focused presence throughout the 
coming year.

I have also brought this intention into my relationship with my daughter, Ilana.  I relish the 
moments when my awareness of my love for her makes time move more slowly.  When people 
remind me to hold onto these moments, to pay attention to this wonderful time in her life, 
because she will grow up so quickly, I am so happy to say truthfully, “I know.”  It is true.  Our 
lives can speed by, but if we are wise, this sense of the impermanence of life can help us be more 
present, giving our lives more meaning and impact. 

I wrote the following, which highlights this view, in my baby journal right after High Holy 
Days 5772, which I led just 5 weeks after her birth: “I think about my fi rst major piece every 

Hin’ni

BETH ELDERS BOARD 2015-16
Co-Presidents: Betty Schare & Elaine Brockman

Vice President: Bertha Stearn
Co-Recording Secretaries: Phyllis Kaplan & Joan Schott

Corresponding Secretary: Mort Firsht
Treasurer: Betty Applebaum

Membership: Toni Jacob
All Board Meetings are on the First Tuesday of Each Month. 

BROTHERHOOD OFFICERS & BOARD 2015-16
President: Julian Prince

Vice Presidents:  Steven Kaplan & Larry Warren
Corresponding Secretary: Mark Cooperman 

Recording Secretary: David Bloom 
Treasurer: Bruce Jacob 

Board Members: Jerry Beigler, Jerry Cole, Larry Imerman, 
Steven Miller, Bruce Plisner, Marc Zupmore
Immediate Past President: Jeffrey Hollander
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History In The Making

Community Clean-Up 
Day At Old TBE
Sunday, August 30, 2 - 6 PM 
8801 Woodward, Detroit
Join us for an afternoon of volunteering at 
our old building at Woodward and Gladstone! 
We’ll work together with members of Breakers 
Covenant Church to identify and replace 
unusable seats and pews in the main sanctuary.  
Administrative and marketing skills are also 
needed – there’s something for everyone! After 
we get our hands dirty, we’ll enjoy a tour of the 
building and share dinner together. 

RSVP to Julie at jrolnick@tbeonline.org.

Entertainment by
Comedian 

Dave Coulier

Music by  
award-winning 

Detroit band

Collision Six

Deliciously creative 
and unique menu by 

Cutting Edge Cuisine

Join us for an 
   unforgettable evening 
       celebrating 165 years 
           of Temple Beth El
               history! 

07 NOV 2015
Dave

 C
oulie

r
For 

sponsorship 
opportunities, 

contact Kim Raznik at
248.851.1100

www.tbe165.com



2015 Annual Meeting

Good evening ladies and gentlemen. It has been my honor and pleasure 
to serve as your President over the past 12 months. And I am pleased 
to report that at Temple Beth El, our spirit is growing! Tonight, I have 
three items I would like to discuss with you. First, I’d like to take this 
opportunity to thank all the people who helped me during my fi rst year 
as President. Secondly, I’d like to review many of the changes that we’ve 
implemented over the past several months, and what they mean for the 
Temple. Finally, I’d like to talk a little bit about both current and future 
initiatives. 

First and foremost, to my dear wife, Anne Weiner, thank you, thank you, 
thank you!  Your support and wise counsel have been invaluable. I am 
blessed to have you by my side throughout this adventure.

I am also quite fortunate to have a capable and competent Executive 
Committee, including John Kessler, Jordon Wertheimer, David Foltyn, 
Todd Sable, Robin Fenberg, Liz Modell, Warren Rose, and immediate 
past president, Raymond Rosenfeld.  Each of these individuals has made 
valuable contributions to your Temple this past year, and that’s why I’m 
fortunate that they have each agreed to serve for another year.  Th ey will 
no doubt continue to help make important strategic and policy decisions 
that will shape our Temple’s direction for years to come. 
 
I want to thank Rabbi Miller, Rabbi Syme and Cantor Kalmowitz for 
their ongoing commitment and dedication to serving our congregation. 
Th ey each bring a unique passion and devotion that I deeply appreciate 
and respect. It continues to be a privilege to work with them.  And to 
the entire staff , who are too numerous to mention, thank you for your 
kind assistance and hard work as we forge ahead with new ideas and ap-
proaches to meeting the needs of our congregation.

My friends, we are in the midst of substantial changes at this institution, 
changes that are required in order to keep the Temple both relevant and 
fi nancially secure.  And these changes are being eff ectively implemented 
by a motivated and energized staff  who are collectively improving the way 
we conduct our aff airs at Temple Beth El.  I’d like to recognize some of 
those staff  members now.  

  Th is isTemple Beth El 
             in the Past Year!

First, Abby Suckow joined us as our new 
Controller a year and a half ago.  With the 
extensive involvement of Robin Fenberg, 
our treasurer, Abby has completely retooled 
our fi nancial record-keeping processes and 
procedures, improved our human resource 
management functions, nurtured our bank-
ing relationships, and brought to the table an 
analytical capability that has become instru-
mental in helping staff  make prudent deci-
sions about the use of Temple funds.  We 
promoted Abby to Chief Financial Offi  cer 
last January, and continue to rely on her ex-
tensive experience to deliver sound fi duciary 
decisions on behalf of the congregation.  In 
fact, the accounting fi rm of Wolinski and Co. 
just last month completed a full independent 
audit of our books and concluded that our fi -
nancial statement met the highest standards 
achievable.  And we are now embarking on an 
accounting software conversion that should 
bring us out of the Dark Ages and into the 
Modern Era!  Abby is an extraordinarily hard 
worker with a can-do attitude and a coopera-
tive demeanor that makes her a pleasure to 
work with.

Halye Aisner joined us last fall as Communi-
cations Coordinator, and in conjunction with 
graphic designer,  Marie Curtis,  has brought 
a new level of professionalism and vibrancy to 
our Bulletin, our webpage, and all our forms 
of communication.  Th anks to both Halye and 
Marie for their combined eff orts to improve 
our communications across the board.

Our next important engagement was the 
selection of Rachel Rudman, our Director 
of Programming. Rachel is a bright young 
superstar, with an impressive education and 
capabilities well beyond her years. She has as-
sumed broad responsibilities at the Temple, 
and working closely with Rabbi Miller, has 
already delivered terrifi c new programming.  
She deserves particular recognition for assist-
ing in the successful Lawson Youth Institute 

Beyond improved communications, a focus on renewed 
volunteerism, and a continued commitment to Israel, our clergy 
are committed to providing new and creative opportunities 
to engage children and young families.

L. Steven Weiner
President of Temple Beth El 
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weekend trip last winter, in which our teens 
experienced a combination of fun and com-
munity building that helped resurrect this 
important annual event.  Rachel also played a 
major role in organizing both the Glazer In-
stitute and the Adult Purim Party.  

She has also done a wonderful job of engag-
ing with many of our active Temple Beth El 
affi  liates, including the Sisterhood, the Broth-
erhood, the newly re-named Beth Elders 
(formerly the Ambassadors), and the Kid-ish 
Club.  Th ese are just a few examples of her 
accomplishments; I know she will continue 
to collaborate with our entire staff  to deliver 
provocative programming, attractive to a wide 
variety of our constituents, in an organized 
and economically responsible way.  I look for-
ward to watching her create new and exciting 
programs for all of us to enjoy…thank you 
Rachel!

Batting cleanup in the order, and deservedly 
so, is our new Director of Education, Debbie 
Morosohk.  Debbie has the formidable task 
of reinvigorating all aspects of our educational 
programs at Temple, particularly the Reli-
gious School and Early Childhood Center.  
Debbie’s credentials and fi eld experience place 
her at the top of the class in reform Jewish 
education today, and quite frankly, she’s al-
ready wowed many of us with her breadth and 
depth of knowledge about successful strategies 
in Jewish education.  Specifi cally, Debbie has 
proposed a comprehensive series of changes to 
the Religious School that will be implemented 
with our teachers over the summer for rollout 
in the fall.

All grades will be experiencing new approach-
es in our classrooms and newly developed cur-
ricula, designed to connect our students and 
families to both their Beth El community and 
Jewish learning and living.

Grades K-2 will have weekly T’fi lah services, 
with joyful prayers and melodies that will res-
onate with them for a lifetime.  Grades 2-5 
will be participating in the “Hebrew Th rough 
Movement” program, a non-traditional, play-
ful approach that provides students the foun-
dation for learning the Hebrew skills they will 
need for prayer and Torah reading. Th is mod-
ern method is a proven system that is vastly 
superior to the old-fashioned approach we all 

experienced in Hebrew school. Fifth and sixth graders will experience a newly designed B’nai 
Mitzvah Club, in which students will receive both individualized attention and group instruc-
tion to learn Hebrew reading skills that prepare them to become B’nai Mitzvah. Grade 7 will 
have its own innovative program emphasizing the importance of various Jewish command-
ments; students will participate in programming that reaches out to the greater Detroit com-
munity. Students in Grades 8-10 will create their own individualized experience by selecting 
electives ranging from conversational Hebrew and the Holocaust to community based pro-
grams and social programming.  Finally, Grades 11-12 will participate in their own monthly 
seminars, gathering over dinner with guest speakers to engage in discussions about timely 
issues facing our Jewish community.  Th is programming is designed to stimulate thinking and 
encourage our young adults to be active participants in Jewish living in college and beyond. 
 
Th is much needed modernization of our Religious School curricula represents only one of 
Debbie’s many initiatives, yet is a vitally important step toward the institutional goal of at-
tracting and retaining young families with children.  A vibrant Religious School program is a 
foundational cornerstone in reestablishing Beth El’s prominence as a leading reform institu-
tion.  I’m extraordinarily excited about the opportunity to work with Debbie to make this a 
reality.And I’m pleased to announce that Debbie recently engaged Susie Weiner as our new 
Director of Early Childhood Education.  Susie will run our Early Childhood Center and play 
a major role in guiding the Temple’s programming for young families.  She has a master’s 
degree in early childhood education and more than 20 years’ experience.  Susie has been on 
board for less than 2 weeks, and has already impressed our ECC parents with her knowledge 
and enthusiasm…welcome to Susie, another great addition to our team! 

Now I’d like to tell you a little bit about my new best friend, our terrifi c Executive Director, 
Kim Raznik! Kim joined us less than four months ago, coming from the Jewish Community 
Center in West Bloomfi eld, where she was Director of Operations. Kim has an impressive 
resume with more than 25 years of national broadcasting management experience with NBC 
News in California.  It was pure serendipity that she and her husband, Joe, relocated to Mich-
igan with their adorable children, Hannah and Chloe, to be near Joe’s family.  

In four short months, Kim has tackled an abundance of issues, including instituting perfor-
mance reviews for our staff , implementing security training and documentation, renegotiating 
our electricity, landscaping, and printing contracts, all with substantial savings, and facilitat-
ing the successful migration of the Temple’s computer system from a server based model to 
Microsoft Outlook 365 on the cloud. Kim has begun establishing partnerships with other 
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Jewish agencies in the community, applied for a $75,000 security grant from the Department 
of Homeland Security, and provided CPR training for staff .  Her ongoing projects include 
the provision of live streaming of services from both the sanctuary and the chapel, which will 
be activated in a few short weeks, improved Wi-Fi throughout the building, the replacement 
of our antiquated membership tracking software, the renewal of our catering contract, and 
the replacement of the lighting system in the sanctuary.  She is also working with lay leader-
ship to make recommendations to the board regarding modifi cations to our by-laws, our dues 
structure, our dues review and membership processes, and the potential implementation of a 
building usage fee.  

Kim is consistently challenging, rethinking, and improving operational and administrative 
processes and policies across the board, while building meaningful and personal relationships 
with each congregant she engages.  And she is building a close and trusting relationship with 
the staff  that has already generated a new level of cooperation and professionalism in every 
aspect of the services we provide to our membership. Needless to say, Kim has been a fabulous 
addition to our Temple team.  If you haven’t already done so, please take the time to meet 
Kim.   I know you’ll be impressed.

I would like to take full credit for hiring all this impressive talent, but in reality, it was a team 
eff ort, involving lay leadership, the clergy, and notably, the Chair of our Personnel Commit-
tee, and the newest member of the Executive Committee, Maxine Lievois.  Maxine, thank you 
for your diligent and thoughtful assistance in facilitating many of these new hires.  I would also 
like to take this opportunity to thank Cindy Bolokofsky, who graciously fi lled in as a volunteer 
Executive Director for over seven months, interfacing eff ectively with both the staff  and the 
congregation during our search for a new Executive Director. 

Th is year also marked the re-
tirement of two individuals who 
served the Temple for many de-
cades. Both Barbara Grant and 
Arlene Keller touched the lives 
of many during their long ser-
vice to Temple Beth El.  Best 
wishes to both of them going 
forward.  Barbara will continue 
to support us as a volunteer as-
sisting Jan Durecki in our fabu-
lous archives, and I know Ar-
lene and her husband Paul will 
remain active members of our 
congregation. Th anks again to 
both of you for all you’ve done 
over the years.

In the midst of what has been 
a whirlwind of personnel additions at the Temple, I am pleased to report that Rabbi Miller 
and his team have continued to deliver new and improved programming and activities, all 
geared toward improving the quality of congregational experiences both inside and outside the 
walls of this magnifi cent edifi ce.  Small Fry Shabbat, Tot Shabbat, Family Kabbalat Shabbat, 
Havdallah in the Park, and the awesome fi rst Friday of every month Music Shabbat con-
tinue to attract increasing numbers of members looking for authentic Jewish services geared 
to their particular needs.   Th e seven part series entitled Jewish Parenting and Jewish Living 
was a big success, and the recent series addressing End-of-Life Decision-Making has also 
been extremely well received. Family Movie Nights, the Summer Kick-off  Barbecue, and the 
upcoming Annual Community Concert are just a few more examples of our ongoing eff ort to 

provide opportunities for families and kids to 
build upon their Beth El relationships.  

And just last week, in response to the terrible 
killings in South Carolina, we joined hands 
with Reverend Kenneth Flowers and our 
friends at the Greater New Mount Moriah 
Missionary Baptist Church to show solidar-
ity between blacks and whites, Christians and 
Jews.  We conducted shared services at both 
houses of worship, which was met with criti-
cal acclaim on television and in the news, from 
the Detroit Free Press to the Times of Israel.  
Rabbi Syme had the vision to initiate our re-
lationship with Reverend Flowers almost 20 
years ago, and we remain committed to inter-
faith engagement as a fundamental mission 
of our institution.  I was so proud that our 
congregation fi lled the pews last Sunday in 
Detroit.  What a great way to show our con-
gregational commitment to social justice.

Last year at this time, I spoke to you about 
the fact that all across America.  Reform con-
gregations are experimenting with all types 

of new and creative approaches to 
meet the ongoing challenge of at-
tracting and retaining young fami-
lies, especially those with children. 
We, too, face that challenge, and 
what I have learned from Rabbi 
Miller over the past year is that un-
fortunately, there is no one magic 
bullet available to generate this in-
fl ux of new members.  In the busi-
ness world, we can do an advertis-
ing blitz, lower our prices, or off er 
other incentives.  But congrega-
tional membership and the loyalty 
that comes with it can’t be bought; 
we must earn it over the long term 
by off ering a broad palate of pro-
grams and services, both here and 
in the community at large, while 
attending carefully and with much 

detail to the needs of our members.  Success 
at any one moment is very hard to measure 
or test…yet I am more confi dent today than 
I’ve ever been that we are headed in the right 
direction, and we are beginning to experience 
the fruits of our collective labor! 

We have several activities and initiatives that 
we are pursuing in the coming year.  As many 
of you know, we recently installed a new 
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sound system in the sanctuary. Th at system 
will soon be complemented by live internet 
streaming of our services, which will further 
enhance our ability to reach current and fu-
ture members who want to share our services 
and cannot be physically present. Th ese im-
provements are thanks to the generosity of 
the DeRoy Testamentary Foundation, and 
are part of our continuing eff ort to improve 
communications and accessibility for our 
membership.  

And speaking of accessibility, we are working 
on installing an architecturally appropriate 
hand railing on the steps leading up to the 
bimah in the sanctuary.  Th is is in response 
to requests from some of the elder statesmen 
and stateswomen in our congregation who 
want to continue to participate on the bimah 
at life cycle events but fi nd climbing the steps 
a challenge. 

Our Temple has a long and illustrious history 
of volunteerism and outreach to the broader 
community. Although Rabbi Syme’s Mitzvah 
Meals program has been suspended because 
of the sale of Hiller’s Markets, we fully intend 
to reinitiate the program with a new partner 
as part of our ongoing commitment to mak-
ing our community stronger and advocating 
for those less fortunate than ourselves.  And 
we intend to continue to provide more op-
portunities to build bridges throughout the 
community on behalf of our congregation, 
particularly through outreach to the young 
Jewish community in urban Detroit.

In October, Mark and Rachel Ann Miller, 
in conjunction with the exceptional Phyl-
lis Loewenstein, will lead a congregational 
trip to Israel.  And we have begun discus-
sions about a trip to Israel for young families 
in December of 2016.  Temple had over 40 
members attend the AIPAC Policy Confer-
ence in Washington last spring; we will con-
tinue to prioritize our support of the State of 
Israel through education, programming and 
travel opportunities.   

Beyond improved communications, a focus on 
renewed volunteerism, and a continued com-
mitment to Israel, our clergy are committed 
to providing new and creative opportunities 
to engage children and young families. We 
recently met with Federation’s Jewish Teen 

Engagement Task Force to explore 
and determine the best methods 
for engaging more Jewish teens in 
a greater number of Jewish teen ex-
periences. 

Federation is off ering a program 
to assist in both the training and 
funding of a Director of Youth En-
gagement, or in their vernacular, 
a Jewish Teen Network Weaver, 
a full-time youth professional 
charged with the task of connect-
ing Jewish teens to Jewish pro-
gramming, including youth group 
events, retreats and overnights, leadership 
training,  and community service.  Th is is a 
very exciting opportunity that will allow us to 
leverage our resources and create an immedi-
ate impact on our youth.  We hope to earn 
Federation’s support and fi ll this position by 
the end of the summer.

Th is fall we will celebrate the 165th anniver-
sary of the founding of this historic institu-
tion with a Gala on November 7th, featuring 
nationally renowned comedian and impres-
sionist Dave Coulier and the musical group 
Collision Six, winner of the 2014 Detroit 
City Voter Award for Best Local Band.  Th e 
Gala is being planned by Melissa Schiller and 
Traci Feldman, with assistance from Anne 
Weiner, Kim Raznik, Rachel Rudman and 
many others.  It promises to be a great eve-
ning of entertainment and fun for all…I im-
plore you to attend!   

And fi nally, I want to inform you that I 
have been working with our caterer, Cutting 
Edge Cuisine, on a project to fully renovate 
the kitchen. After 40 plus years, that facility 
is tired and due for a complete upgrade. In 
conjunction with this eff ort, we are explor-
ing alternative sources of funding to facilitate 
the total renovation of Handleman Hall.  Th e 
Executive Committee and Board of Trustees 
recognize that modernization of our kitchen 
and meeting space is a critical element re-
quired to best meet the needs of our members 
as they plan major celebrations in their lives, 
events which should occur at the Temple, but 
are being scheduled elsewhere because our fa-
cilities just don’t measure up. 

Lay leadership has agreed that this invest-
ment can play an important role in attracting 
and retaining new members. Furthermore, a 
well-executed renovation will generate a sub-
stantial increase in our catering income and 
help in the ongoing challenge of balancing 
the budget. A project of this nature can be 
complicated and time-consuming, and re-
quires much consensus building.  So although 
I cannot commit to a schedule or budget for 
this ambitious project at this time, I can 
promise you that one of my main objectives 
this coming year is to move forward in the 
design, funding and implementation of this 
needed renovation.  
 
In conclusion, the past 12 months have been 
very demanding on our clergy, staff  and lay 
leadership.  Implementing change can be dif-
fi cult, particularly because it requires a will-
ingness to experiment, try new approaches, 
and sometimes fail, while maintaining a re-
spectful and open discourse with all parties 
involved. And yet the changes we are pro-
moting at Temple Beth El are no less than a 
microcosm of the changes being experienced 
by Reform Jewish institutions across America 
in the 21st century.  Th ese changes are crucial 
to our future, and in my humble opinion, our 
future looks brighter than ever!  I am grateful 
to all who have guided, advised and support-
ed me in my eff orts to advance our mission.   
Your support and goodwill have kept me fully 
engaged and ever more optimistic about the 
role that Temple Beth El can play in our lives 
and in our community.  Th anks to every one 
of you for giving me the opportunity to serve 
as your president. 
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Proud To Award...

Tonight I have 
the pleasure of 
awarding the 
President’s Cup, em-
blematic of dedication and 
committed service to Temple 
Beth El.  Our fi rst recipient is an ex-
traordinarily talented business professional 

who has committed a tremendous amount of personal time 
leading the eff ort to instill discipline in the management of our 
fi nancial aff airs.   

Since becoming treasurer three years ago, this individual has 
made an incredible impact on the way we understand and 
manage our money.  Specifi cally, she single-handedly imposed 
the requirement for a full audit of our books, resulting in 
a lengthy list of specifi c recommendations from the 
auditors which have, under her careful guidance, 
been fully implemented. 

She took on the responsibility of reformulating 
our monthly fi nancial statements and budgets, 
so that both lay leadership and the 
clergy could make better decisions and 
more readily interpret our fi nancial 
situation.  She instituted departmental 
responsibility for the budgeting 
process, and continues to work closely 
with staff  to codify policies and 
procedures throughout our fi nancial 
and administrative domains.  She 
played a major role in the renegotiation 
of our letter of credit, and is now deeply 
involved in facilitating an accounting 
software conversion. And she took the 
leadership role in interviewing, selecting and hiring our Chief 
Financial Offi  cer, Abby Suckow, whom she continues to work 
with on an almost daily basis.

Th is highly committed volunteer has served on the Board since 
2009, is very passionate about Temple Beth El, and has quietly, 
behind the scenes, radically improved our ability to make prudent, 
fi nancially justifi ed decisions about the broad variety of activities 
going on at the Temple. In my estimation, no individual in my 
17 years of service to this institution has done more to put our 
fi nancial house in order. Her singular impact will benefi t Temple 
leadership for years to come.  And she has accomplished all this 
with incredible charm and grace. 
 
I am extremely proud and pleased to award the 2015 President’s 
Cup to our Treasurer, Robin Fenberg.

Th e second re-
cipient of the 

President’s Cup 
also began serving 

on the Board in 2009, 
over 20 years after an initial 

stint of service to the congregation as 
a young married man new to the commu-

nity. My deep admiration and respect for his unfailing com-
mitment to the betterment of Temple Beth El has prompted 

me to recognize his eff orts with this award. 

Th is individual has served as my mentor and taught me the 
importance of building consensus as an eff ective leadership 
tool.  He has encouraged me to be an active listener, and to 

avoid the temptation of jumping to conclusions without a 
full and fair assessment of all points of view; as many 

of you know, this remains a work in progress!

In every task that he has undertaken in his ser-
vice to the Temple, whether it be as Chair of the 
Ways and Means committee, as the head of the 

rabbinic search committee, or in his 
negotiations of contracts on behalf of 
the institution, he has carefully and pa-
tiently accessed all available resources 
necessary to become an expert, tireless-
ly pursuing knowledge with an almost 
maniacal level of attention to detail.  He 
has provided invaluable guidance to me 
in diffi  cult situations, and served as an 
institutional memory for all of us in lay 
leadership. And he led us all through a 
unique and diffi  cult challenge, guided 
by honesty, transparency and compas-

sion.  He served this congregation as the “People's President,” 
mingling comfortably with all congregants, young and old, in his 
polite and aff able way.  He continues to serve admirably as Im-
mediate Past President, meeting with our leadership team weekly 
to provide thoughtful advice and support as we tackle each new 
challenge.  

Th is man set an extraordinarily high bar in his performance as 
the President of Temple Beth El; simply stated, whatever suc-
cess I may have achieved in the past year is primarily because of 
the motivation and sage counsel I've received from Dr. Raymond 
Rosenfeld. 

Raymond, thank you for all you have done to help us be better lay 
leaders. I'm delighted to award you the 2015 President’s Cup for 
your dedication and committed service to Temple Beth El. 

by L. Steven Weiner, 
President of 

Temple Beth El 

The 
President’s 

Cup

ROBIN FENBERG DR. RAYMOND ROSENFELD
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Take The Time To Help Feed The Hungry

PARTICIPATE IN TEMPLE BETH EL’S 
“CAN-DEMONIUM” 

Next month, Temple Beth El will again join area congre-
gations in answering  the needs of the hungry in our 
Jewish community by participating in Yad Ezra’s annual 
Kol Nidre Food Drive.  You can take part with the gift of 
canned goods and/or a cash donation.  Yad Ezra food 
bags and donation envelopes will be distributed on 
Rosh Hashanah. 

Please fi ll your food bags with non-perishable, prefer-
ably kosher, items.  Suggested items include canned 
fruits and vegetables, coffee, oatmeal, peanut butter, 
rice, sugar, tea bags, tuna and pasta.  Bring your bags 
to Temple Yom Kippur morning and drop them off at our 
“Can-demonium” vans.  Cash donations may be mailed 
to Yad Ezra in the envelopes provided or brought to 

Temple Yom Kippur morning and deposited in the specially-marked Yad Ezra containers. 
How ever you choose to participate in this worthy project, your donations will be deeply 
appreciated by those in need in our Jewish community.

usher corps 
volunteers needed
As the High Holy Days approach, the 

Usher Corps is seeking additional 
volunteers to greet and seat 

congregants and guests on holidays, 
at special Temple events, and weekly 
Shabbat serices. Ushers are asked to 

make a monthly commitment. 

ANNUAL USHER 
DINNER AND 
OVERVIEW 

OF THE COMING YEAR
TUESDAY, AUGUST 4   

6:00 PM
To join the Corps, or to RSVP for 

dinner please contact Dolly Lax at  
248.476.9869 or fredlax@att.net  

News Around Temple

We are growing more active all the 
time, and we are proud and 
inspired by all that's going on. 

Let’s pray together for 
peace, liberty and 
justice for all.
After the horrifi c shootings in Charleston, SC, 

we organized a response together with Greater 

New Mount Moriah Missionary Baptist Church 

- a congregation we have been connected to for 

years. Nearly 250 people packed the Courtyard 

for a beautiful outdoor service on Friday, led by 

Rabbi Miller, Rabbi Syme, and Cantor Rachel. 

Pastor Ken Flowers brought dozens of his 

members, and delivered a rousing sermon about 

the nature of hope in our still-divided society.  

Th en, on Sunday morning, more than 35

Temple members attended services at the 

Church in a show of solidarity and friendship, 

highlighted by Rabbi Miller's powerful words 

of connection and courage. 
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Our Traditions

Preparing For 
The High Holy Days at  
Temple Beth El

As Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur approach, our 
tradition teaches that these High Holy Days are so 
important that one cannot simply show up and reap 
all the benefi ts they have to off er.  It takes a serious 
process of introspection and refl ection to enter 
the new year fi lled with hope, promise, and new 
understanding.

Here at Temple Beth El, we are dedicated to making 
the entire High Holy Day season as meaningful as 
possible for every Temple member. We hope you 
will take advantage of some or all of the following 
opportunities to prepare for a deeply spiritual 
experience.

EXPLORING 
TESHUVAH WITH 
RABBI MILLER
Two-Part Series - Thursday Nights

SEPTEMBER 3 & 10                   
7:30 PM    

Sit down with Rabbi Miller to 
learn how the ancient process of 

“Teshuvah” (repentance) is still relevant in our lives today. What does it 
mean to forgive or be forgiven? How do we move on from past hurts, or let 
go of our pride in order to build stronger relationships?

JOIN US FOR 
SELICHOT
SATURDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 5

Selichot is a mini-holiday 
in its own right, on a 
Saturday evening near Rosh 
Hashanah. It is a time of 

great promise and true refl ection, when Jews around the world go to the 
synagogue late into the evening in order to discuss the important themes 
of the High Holy Days, dig deeply into the intellectual and emotional 
events of the past year, and enjoy a service that leads directly into Rosh 
Hashanah.

7 PM   Movie Screening - Nicky’s Family
Join us for this uplifting fi lm about Sir Nicholas Winton, a remarkable man 
who saved 669 Czech and Slovack children just prior to the beginning of 
WWII. The descendants of those he saved now number well in excess of 
6,000.  Sir Winton was knighted by Queen Elizabeth II and awarded the 
highest honor given by the Czech government. He provides an inspiration 
and model for people that one person can indeed change the world.
   

9 PM    Enjoy a Dessert Reception 
           with Temple Friends  
   

9:30 PM   Selichot Service            

Join us in the Maas Chapel as we talk and sing our way through a beautiful 
Selichot service followed by the unique Beth El tradition of receiving a 
personal and private blessing from our clergy, a blessing meant to help each 
of us gain the courage to handle moments when we especially need it.  

BE A HIGH HOLY DAY ANGEL
Your contributions enable us to 

elevate and enhance the entire 
worship experience in our 
magnifi cent DeRoy Sanctuary.  

To be an Angel, please contact Laura in 
the Rabbis’ Study, 248.851.1100, ext. 3142.  
Angels will be acknowledged in the Bulletin.

As the Sun Sets on Yom Kippur 
When services 
end, join your 
Temple family in 
the Helen Vera 
Prentis Lande 
Courtyard to 
symbolically break 

the fast with a glass of juice and slice of cake.



Selichot  
Saturday, September 5
7:00 pm - Movie, Discussion & Dessert
9:30 pm – Service

Erev Rosh Hashanah 
Sunday, September 13

EVENING SERVICE 
8:00 pm 

Rosh Hashanah Day
Monday,  September 14

YOUNGER CHILDREN’S SERVICE
9:15 - 9:45 am in the Sanctuary (ages 0-6)  

OLDER CHILDREN’S SERVICE
9:45 - 10:15 am in the Chapel (ages 7-12)

MORNING SERVICE
10:30 am

9:45 am - Babysitting (ages 0-6)
10:30 am - Benton’s Place 
                   alternative option (ages 7-12)

TEEN EXPERIENCE 
2:30 - 4:30 pm Teen Tashlich 
Benton’s Place

TASHLICH
3:30 pm - Franklin Cider Mill   

Erev Yom Kippur 
Tuesday, September 22

KOL NIDRE
8:00 pm
                 

Yom Kippur Day
Wednesday, September 23

YOUNGER CHILDREN’S SERVICE
9:15 - 9:45 am in the Sanctuary (ages 0-6)  

OLDER CHILDREN’S SERVICE
9:45 - 10:15 am in the Chapel (ages 7-12)

MORNING SERVICE
10:30 am                                
  9:45 am - Babysitting (ages 0-6)
10:30 am - Benton’s Place 

                     alternative option (ages 7-12)

REFLECTIONS
1:00 – 2:00 pm in the Chapel

TORAH STUDY
2:00 – 3:00 pm in the 1/3 Hall

BROTHERHOOD PANEL DISCUSSION
2:15 - 3:15 pm in the Chapel

TEEN EXPERIENCE
2:00 - 3:00 pm 
Benton’s Place

AFTERNOON SERVICE
3:30 pm

MEMORIAL & CONCLUDING SERVICE
4:30 pm

MEMBER ADMISSION: Every adult 
member (in good standing) of Temple 
Beth El will receive a High Holy Day 5776 
ticket in the mail. Tickets are good for 
all services on Rosh Hashanah and Yom 
Kippur – please present your tickets upon 
arrival. Children under 13 are welcome to 
enter, as long as they are accompanied 
by a parent/responsible adult with a 
High Holy Day ticket … and we ask that 
you make sure your children attend the 
service most appropriate for their age and 
attention span.

CHILDREN and YOUNG ADULTS:   
(New Policy This Year) 
We will be mailing one ticket for each 
adult in each household. Children 
and college students up to age 25, 
or dependents living in a member’s 
household will not be receiving a High 
Holy Day ticket this year. These groups are 
welcome to enter with their parents.

GUESTS: Temple members (in good 
standing) may request tickets for 
extended family or friends by sending in 
the form (included in mail with tickets) 
with an appropriate donation to the 
Temple.

YOM KIPPUR MEMORIAL SERVICE: The 
4:30 pm Memorial Service on the Day 
of Atonement is a solemn service of 
remembrance during which we read the 
names of those loved ones who have died 
since last Yom Kippur. Names to be read 
must be received in the Rabbis’ Study no 
later than Friday, September 11.

BABY SITTING: Babysitting service is 
available by reservation only. Babysitting 
on Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur 
(children 0-6 years) 9:45 am, and 
Benton’s Place alternative option (ages 
7-12) 10:30 am.  For reservations, call 
248.851.1100 x 3121.

PRAYER BOOKS: Gates of Repentance, 
the Reform Jewish Prayer Book, will be 
used again this year. Temple Beth El 
does not furnish books.  Books may be 
purchased at the Temple offi ce before 
September 11 at $25 per copy.

COURTESY TRAVEL FORMS: Members 
planning to be out of town for the High 
Holy Days may request a Courtesy 
Form from our offi ce entitling them to 
admission, space permitting, to any 
Reform Temple affi liated with the Union 
for Reform Judaism. Arrangements must 
be made in advance.

INFORMATION: For additional information 
or for ticket requests please call Temple, 
248.851.1100 x 3121.

High Holy 
Day Schedule 
2015/5776
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Leo M. Franklin Archives

Th e Trial Of Henry Ford
A Documentary in Progress
by Carol King, Executive Producer

A Jewish History         Detectives   Lecture 
Lights, Camera, 

Action!
Jewish conn ections to the movie 

industry  in Michigan, 1900  - 1950.

Tuesday, October 13 

Th e Trial of Henry Ford is the working title of a docu-
mentary in production. Th e fi lm will bring to life the riv-
eting story of one of the most important libel lawsuits in 
American history, Sapiro v. Ford, which is now largely 
forgotten.  Th is case pitted the richest and most famous 
man in America, Henry Ford, against a brilliant young 
lawyer, Aaron Sapiro, who was making a name for him-
self organizing farmers into cooperative associations 
during the early 1920s.  Ford saw Sapiro as the vanguard 

of an international Jewish conspiracy bent on taking over America.  Ford used 
his newspaper, Th e Dearborn Independent, to conduct a smear campaign against 
him.  After failing to convince Ford to retract his wild allegations, Sapiro sued 
him in Federal Court for libel.  Th is set in motion a two year-long roller coaster 
ride of battles and skirmishes in the courts and 
in the press until Ford fi nally publicly apolo-
gized in 1927 and shut down his hate-spewing 
newspaper.

Th e public and the press saw this as more 
than an individual libel suit brought by Sa-
piro against Ford.  To them it became a case 
about hate-speech against all Jews.  Th e story 
is relevant today because, sadly, anti-Semitism 
and other forms of hate and bigotry are still 
with us today. Aaron Sapiro’s courage is an 
inspiring example of what it takes to stand up 
to hate. Th e fi lm will serve as a reminder that we all have a stake in challenging 
hate and bigotry, and a responsibility. Th e team at Michael Rose Productions is 
committed to bringing this story to the public. 

One important caveat – this is not an indictment of the current Ford Motor 
Company, the descendants of Henry Ford or the employees of the company.  
Th e Ford Motor Company has gone to great lengths to show its support for Jew-
ish causes, as the sole sponsor of the television airing of “Schindler’s List,” and 
through its generous donations to Jewish causes and by continuing to do business 
with Israel after the Six Day War (when other companies buckled under Arab 
pressure to boycott Israel.)  

An indication of how the company has changed since its founder’s day is seen 
in the executive suites.  Mark Fields, the current CEO of Ford is Jewish.  Th at 
said, we cannot let the good works of the current company act as a self-imposed 
censorship board to keep us from telling this important but largely forgotten and 
suppressed story.  We welcome the opportunity to interview Henry Ford’s living 
heirs to discuss his legacy.  We will off er them this opportunity. A recognition of 
the company’s tremendous transformation will come when Steven Spielberg and 
USC Shoah Foundation honor William Clay Ford, Jr., Executive Chairman Of 
Ford Motor Company, at the Foundation’s Ambassadors for Humanity Gala in 
Detroit on September 10, 2015.

Read more ... bio of Executive Producer CAROL KING can be found at
www.tbeonline.org/education/archives/

Preserving History and 
Providing Resources

For more details contact Jan Durecki at 
farchivves@tbeonline.org or 248.865.0628.

Presented by the Leo M. Franklin Archives

rchives
The Rabbi Leo M. Franklin 

Presented by

Documentary fi lm producer Carol King, of King 
Rose Productions, will take us behind the scenes 

of the upcoming documentary fi lm “The Trial 
of Henry Ford,” one of the most important libel 

lawsuits in American history.  Sapiro v. Ford pitted 
the richest and most famous man in America, 
Henry Ford, against a scrappy young lawyer, 

Aaron Sapiro in the early 1920s.

Mary Einstein Shapero 
Memorial Lecture

Sponsored by the Honorable Walter Shapero

WEDNESDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 9, 2015

7:00 PM / HANDLEMAN HALL

No Charge

Carol King

Watch the trailer at www.trialofhenryford.com  

14 | the Bulletin | August 2015

For more details contact Jan Durecki 
at farchivves@tbeonline.org or 

248.865.0628.



Educational Opportunties

Religious School
Registrati on is open for the 
2015-2016 school year.

We are busy planning for an exciti ng school year fi lled with lots of experiences that will 
connect our students and their families to Jewish learning and living.  

We hope you will all be a part of it!

PLEASE REGISTER ONLINE USING THE INSTRUCTIONS YOU RECEIVED BY MAIL.
Send us your child’s immunizati on forms.  

Mark your calendar for your child’s opening session, and let the learning begin!

OPENING SESSIONS
Wednesday B’nai Mitzvah Club (5th & 6th Grades) ........... Wednesday, September 16
Sunday B’nai Mitzvah Club (5th & 6th Grades) .................. Sunday, September 20
Sunday Religious School & Open House (Grades K-6) ..... Sunday, September 20
B’nai Mitzvah Journey (7th Grade) ................................... Friday, October 2
Monday Night School (Grades 8-10) ............................... Monday, October 12
Ati d: Exploring our Horizons (Grades 11-12) ................... Monday, October 19

If you have questi ons about our Religious School programs, please be in touch with 
Debbie Morosohk at 248.325.9708 or dmorosohk@tbeonline.org.

Adult Education
Two 2015 Classes with 

Lea Beurer

TORAH STUDY: 
September 9  – Dec. 16

Delve into the Torah text with Lea 
and your classmates.  Read the text 
for the plain meaning as well as the 
implications and deeper meanings 
that can help us understand our 

Jewish identities.
Wednesdays 9:30 – 10:30 am

$120 members ($150 non members)

ADVANCED HEBREW: 
September 9  – Dec. 16

Grow your vocabulary and develop your 
grammatical skills through the reading 

and translating of literature.
Wednesdays 10:30 – 11:30 am 

$120 members ($150 non members)

REGISTER WITH ILENE STONE AT
248.865.0612 or istone@tbeonline.org

Temple Beth El 
7400 Telegraph Road

Bloomfi eld Hills, MI 48301

The Florence Melton School 
of Adult Jewish Learning

TASTE OF 
MELTON

with Rabbi Michele Faudem
Sample the program that 
everyone is talking about! 

Wednesday, September 9 
1:00 pm at Temple Beth El 

Beginning in October
MELTON YEAR I

For detailed information and our 
complete class schedule visit: 

http://jewishdetroit.org/pro-
grams/jewish-education/melton/

or
Phone: 248.205.2557 

Email: melton@jfmd.org 
RSVP: jewishdetroit.org/melton 

Sponsored by Jewish Federation of 
Metropolitan Detroit and the Jewish 
Community Center of Metropolitan 

Detroit. Graciously hosted at 
Adat Shalom Synagogue, 

Temple Beth El and Temple Israel.

Fall Registration

SAFETY TOWN AT TBE 
Where safety is our game.

August 10 -14  
FOR RISING KINDERGARTENERS

Our high quality early childhood 
center provides an intentional 

play-based curriculum, 
which helps our children thrive 

and make meaning of their world.
New hours with half day and 

full day options.

TEMPLE TOTS AT TBE
9:15 am —10:45 am

Friday, Sept.18 - Dec. 18
Children along with a loving adult, 
will enjoy a morning of Shabbat 
activities, engage in art, music, 

open-ended playtime and a musical 
Shabbat celebration each week.  

CHILDREN 
AGES 1 - 2 YEARS OF AGE

For more information or to tour the 
Temple Beth El ECC, contact the 

director, Susie Weiner at 
sweiner@tbeonline.org or 248.865.0611.

SCHOOL BEGINS WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 9.
 All children are invited to come and say 

shalom to their teachers and classmates on 
Tuesday, September 8 from 11 am - noon.
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We are in the “dog days” of summer, but there is still plenty of time to enjoy 
lazing in the sun with a good book.  It is also time to start thinking about what 
the Prentis Memorial Library will be offering this coming year.  Watch for further 
information about these and other events coming this year! 

Prentis Memorial Library

LIBRARY SUMMER HOURS:  MONDAY – WEDNESDAY 10 – 4.

Contact Eileen Polk, Librarian 
at epolk@tbeonline.org or 
248.865.0627 with any 
questions or comments, or to 
RSVP for events.

 Eileen Polk, Librarian

2015-16 Season Begins!

BAGELS & BOOKS and 
BITES & BOOKS
Monday, October 12 

Even in 
Darkness    
by Barbara Stark-Nemon

AN EXCITING 
AUTHOR EVENT!  

Barbara Stark-Nemon 
Barbara will read from and discuss her new 
novel Even in Darkness.

Bagels & Books: 10 am, Library 
Bites & Books:  7 pm, Alpert Room 

$30 for the series, $25 for Friends of the 
Library & Sisterhood members. 
Drop-in fee: $10.

Honoring the Library Committee 
and the Library’s volunteers.

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 30 
This beautiful service will be further 

enhanced by the Temple Beth El choir.

LIBRARY SHABBAT

Celebrate Sukkot with Celebrate Sukkot with 
Todd Hasak-LowTodd Hasak-Lowy
OCTOBER 4
Young Adult author, Todd Hasak-Lowy, is going to be here 
to help the Monday Night students celebrate Sukkot by 
presenting a program featuring his newest books including 
Me Being Me is Exactly as Insane as You Being You.

Our Religious School classrooms are being refurnished!  In 
order to facilitate learning in community, we are replacing 
our desks with tables and chairs.  Th e tables and chairs will 
be lightweight and allow for fl exibility in our classroom 
set ups.

We donated our desks to New Paradigm Glazer Academy.  
Th is charter school on LaBelle St. in Detroit is named 
for our own Rabbi B. Benedict Glazer.  Glazer Academy 
was so excited to receive our donation of 200 desks.  Jerry 

Parker, Head of Facilities at the school, came to pick upthe desks and promised 
us that they would be appreciated and well used by Glazer students.   

TBE Religious School Donates 
Classroom Desks                                   

Building Community

by Deborah Morosohk, Director of Education
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Tributes Honor & Celebrate Your Family, Your Friends, Your Temple.

RAYMOND & SHIRLEY ABRAMS YOUTH 
GROUP RECREATION FUND 
IN HONOR OF
BIRTHDAY OF HENRY ABRAMS
Jean & Howard Dubin 

BROTHERHOOD FELLOWSHIP FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
BEVERLY CANVASSER
Temple Beth El Brotherhood 

DONALD CANVASSER MEMORIAL FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
BEVERLY CANVASSER
Ruth & Sam Talmer 

MARVIN & ELAINE CANVASSER 
MEMORIAL FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
BEVERLY CANVASSER
Judith Canvasser Redmond & Family 

ROBERT & BEVERLY CANVASSER 
JEWISH ADVENTURERS FUND OF 
TEMPLE BETH EL 
IN MEMORY OF  
BEVERLY CANVASSER
Brenda & Mark Altus, Marcia & Eugene Applebaum 
& Family, Benson & Susan Barr, Sue Ellen Simon & 
Arthur Berlin, Richard & Andrea Berman, Bernice 
& Maurice Betman, Wendy & Gary Bice, Fayclare 
& Robert Blau, Eleanor G. Blum, Richard Burns 
Jr., Marty & Barbara Burnstein, Anne Canvasser, 
Deena Carlyn & Melissa Canvasser, Barbara & 
Manny Cetner, Barbara Cohen, Nancy & Jack 
Cohen & Family, Lois & Avern Cohn, Harriet & Al 
Colman, Cathy & Jim Deutchman, Laurel & Steve 
Epstein, Forte Solutions LLC, Adele Goldstein, 
Jacqueline Gard & Merle Harris, Doreen Hermelin, 
Sue & Alan Kaufman, Ellen Kaye, Kenneth 
Korotkin, Neal & Sarah Krasnick & Family, Lisa 
& Gary Langnas, Susan & Lawrence Lankowsky, 
Mark & Sue Leder, Gary & Suzanne Leeman, Jill & 
Michael Leib, Eric & Linda Lutz, 
Ann Maguran, Main Street Bank, Gail Mandel, 
Northern Equities Group, Gail & Alan Perlmuter, 
Jeff, Andi & Allison Portney, Karen & Morris 
Rottman, Arlene Rubinstein, Becky & Gary Sakwa, 
Nancy & Ted Schwartzenfeld, Harriet Shapack, 
Margie & Steven Shapiro, Sue & Burt Shifman, 
Ellen & Les Siegel, Howard, Sue & Debbie Simon, 
Nancy & Neil Sosin, Richard & Deborah Stamp, 
Brenda & David Steuer, Samantha Unger & 
Jonathan Sulzer, The Tapper Family, Douglas & 
Lynda Thal, Bruce & Kathy Tobin, Renee & Rick 
Unger, Lois R. Weintraub, Julie & Marty Wiener, 
Harriett & Morton Freedman, Denise & Fred Kalt 
& Rita Keywell, The Siegler Family, Bev, Bob & Jeff 
Dovitz, Carol & Brad White, Ruth & Alan Hurvitz, 
Lori & Michael Wayne & Family, Margot & Jerry 
Halperin, Mania & Mark Glazer, Jodie, Jamie, Ella 
& Madeline Davis, Phyllis & Richard Canvasser 
and Stacy, Sloane & Spencer Goldberg, Frayda 
Riger, The Nosanchuk Family, Neil & Joan Satovsky, 
The Lowen Family, The Albert Family, David & 
Deena Fishman, Julie & Doug Shiffman, Sharyl, 
Alan , Elana, Matthew & Daniel Ackerman, Audrie 

Friedman, Wendy & Jeffrey Roth, Helene & Ronald 
Kroll & Family, Abbe & David Sherbin, Carol and 
Andy Bass, Bob & Robyn Canvasser, Gayle Cutler, 
Susie & Bill Graham, Judy and David Karp, Jill & 
Mark Rachesky, Richard Schloss, Toni Silvers, Andi 
& Larry Wolfe, Stacy & Jeffrey Brodsky, Jeffrey 
Betman, Karen & Leonard Beznos, Sandra & 
Michael Hermanoff, Joanne & Howard Lax, 
Alisa & Jeffrey Ambrose  
DR. LAWRENCE WOLF
EVELYN MANESS
GLADYS BEZNOS
IRVING PENTELNIK
LEWIS SKIP SIEGEL
NEWTON LEVIN
ROSE BENSMAN
Cheryl & Ronald Kerwin 

DEUTCHMAN FAMILY FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
LARRY WOLF
Cathy & Jim Deutchman 
IN HONOR OF 
GRADUATION OF LAINIE EPSTEIN
Cathy & Jim Deutchman 

HERMAN & BEA DICKSTEIN 
MEMORIAL YOUTH FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
PHOEBE STANZLER
Kim & Kenneth Dickstein 
RICHARD SEPLOW
Margi & Don Epstein, Sandy & Lee Marks, 
Kim & Kenneth Dickstein

RABBI LEO M. FRANKLIN 
ARCHIVES FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
LARRY WOLF
Ruth & Sam Talmer, Bill & Linda Horn, Ellin Lawson 
& Family, Jay Hack, Myrna Kolin, Sandy & Lee 
Marks, Sisterhood of Temple Beth El, Rose & David 
Handleman, Karen Bean, Eileen Bluestone & 
Family, Harriet & Mark Cooperman, Lucy & Richard 
Gersten, Barbara Grant, Margo & Jerry Kline, Cindy 
Cohen & Bruce Kramer, Judy & Larry Pazol, Ellen 
& Richard Perman, Phyllis & Jay Kaplan, Lois R. 
Weintraub, David B. Sandler & Sharon G. Sandler, 
Audrey Zupmore, Deena and Stuart Lockman, 
Phyllis Loewenstein & Sheldon Plotnik, Cathy and 
Mark Segel, Peggy & Dennis Frank 
CHARLES KESSLER
Amy Kessler 
IRVINE KAPLAN
Phyllis & Bruce Billes, Myrle & Richard Leland, 
Riverbank Homeowners Assoc.   
AUNT OF JAN DURECKI
Peggy and Dennis Frank  

IN HONOR OF 
MARVIN MINTZ ON HIS WONDERFUL 
 95TH BIRTHDAY
Lois R. Weintraub 
75TH BIRTHDAY OF SHELDON TOLL
Jean & Howard Dubin 
GRADUATION OF BRADLEY FREEMAN
GRADUATION OF MITCH BOORSTEIN
Wendy & Gary Bice

DAVID C FREDRICK HOLOCAUST 
REMEMBRANCE FUND 
TO THANK EARL REMER & ALAN LOWEN FOR 
 SHIVA PRAYERS HONORING OUR MOTHER, 
 ANNE BERMAN
Phyllis Salomon & Sheila Cohn

BARBARA PRENTIS FRENKEL 
MEMORIAL FUND 
A CONTRIBUTION
Marvin Frenkel
IN MEMORY OF 
ARNOLD BERG
BEVERLY CANVASSER
ROBERT KRAUSE
Irving Steinberg 

GENERAL OPERATING FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
BEVERLY CANVASSER
Larry Goldman 
JULIUS HOWARD 
Renee Howard Keefe & Rose Howard, 
Mark T. Jacobson, Scott Jacobson 
MARVIN GOLDMAN
Audrie Friedman 
SHERRY KIM MALOFF
Howard Maloff 
IN HONOR OF
BAT MITZVAH OF SYDNEY BLAU
Judy & John Marx 
MARRIAGE OF RABBI ERIC ROSIN TO 
 JENNIFER BLUM
Miriam & Kal Goren

THE MICHELSON-HABER 
MEMORIAL FUND 
IN MEMORY OF
ANNE BERMAN
Barbara & Jonathan Haber 

RABBI RICHARD C & RENDA HERTZ 
GIFT OF LIFE FUND 
IN HONOR OF 
BAT MITZVAH OF SYDNEY BLAU
ENGAGEMENT OF LAURA POLK & JOSH BOBROW
Eleanor Blum 
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HOWARD & CELIA JACOBSON 
MEMORIAL FUND FOR THE BETH 
ELDERS OF TEMPLE BETH EL 
IN MEMORY OF 
IRV KAPLAN
ROSE GREENBERG
Bertha Stearn  
IN MEMORY OF 
LARRY WOLF
Renee & Tom Jablonski 

CANTOR RACHEL KALMOWITZ 
DISCRETIONARY FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
BEVERLY CANVASSER
Kenneth Korotkin 
IN HONOR OF 
BAT MITZVAH OF SYDNEY BLAU
Fayclare & Robert Blau 

CANTOR RACHEL KALMOWITZ  
MUSIC FUND 
A CONTRIBUTION
Susan Green & Jim Marks
IN MEMORY OF 
IRV KAPLAN
Margo & Jerry Kline 
MARTHA ROSENBLUM
Dr. Mark & Pam Rosenblum
IN HONOR OF 
60TH BIRTHDAY OF JIM MARKS
Al & Marsha Kovalsky, Carole & Martin Schock 
BIRTH OF A GREAT GRANDSON TO 
 RITA & SIMON ROZENCWEIG
Carole & Martin Schock 

THE BABS & HERB KAUFMAN 
LISTEN IN FUND 
IN HONOR OF 
JUDGE AVERN COHN’S EIGHT OVER EIGHTY
BIRTHDAY OF HERB KAUFMAN
BIRTHDAY OF MARCIA HARRIS
Irving Steinberg 
HERB KAUFMAN’S BIRTHDAY
Sandra & Michael Hermanoff
STANLEY LEVY
35TH ANNIVERSARY OF JAMES & CONNIE COLMAN
45TH ANNIVERSARY OF HOWARD & JEAN DUBIN
45TH ANNIVERSARY OF 
 ROBERT & SUZANNE BLUESTEIN
70TH BIRTHDAY OF GEORGE LEACH
70TH BIRTHDAY OF MARSHALL BLAU
75TH BIRTHDAY OF MICHAEL FEDERMAN
ANNIVERSARY OF MARK & JEANETTE HAUSER
ANNIVERSARY OF RAYMOND ROSENFELD & 
 JANELLE MCCAMMON
BIRTHDAY OF BEVERLY PETERMAN
BIRTHDAY OF ETHEL MARX
BIRTHDAY OF LUCIA SHIELDS HENNEY
BIRTHDAY OF MARK DIZIK
BIRTHDAY OF MARY LOU ZIEVE
BIRTHDAY OF PEGGY FRANK
BIRTHDAY OF ROBERT WELLING
BIRTHDAY OF ROBERTA CHARNAS
BIRTHDAY OF SANDRA MARKS

BIRTHDAY OF STUART LOCKMAN
BIRTHDAY OF THOMAS JABLONSKI
BIRTHDAY OF NANCY EDMUNDS
BIRTHDAY OF WILLIAM EDMUNDS
Babs & Herb Kaufman

ELLIN & HAROLD LAWSON YOUTH 
INSTITUTE FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
MANUEL E. ARDEN
SELMA E. ARDEN
Ellin Arden Lawson 

FREDERICK H. MARX MEMORIAL FUND 
IN HONOR OF 
75TH BIRTHDAY OF SHELDON TOLL
Don & Margi Epstein 
BIRTHDAY OF MARGI EPSTEIN
Jeannette & Michael Wertheimer

RABBI MILLER DISCRETIONARY FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
BEVERLY CANVASSER
Robert Canvasser 
DR. LARRY WOLF
JoAnn MacWilliams-Wolf 
DR. RONALD COBURN
Harriet & Richard Shapack 
IN HONOR OF 
RABBI MARK MILLER’S WONDERFUL SOLIDARITY 
 SERMON AT THE GREATER NEW MT. MORIAH 
 MISSIONARY CHURCH
Don & Margi Epstein 
BAT MITZVAH OF SYDNEY BLAU
Fayclare & Robert Blau 
MARRIAGE OF AMANDA CANVASSER & 
 DANIEL GOLDBERG
Mark & Marla Canvasser 
GRADUATION & BIRTHDAY OF LAINIE EPSTEIN
Phyllis Loewenstein & Sheldon Plotnik 
IN APPRECIATION
Beth & Robert Sills 

RABBI MILLER RABBINIC 
EXPENSE FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
NEWTON LEVIN
Phyllis Canvasser 
IN HONOR OF
BAT MITZVAH OF ALEXA GREENBERGER
Julie Buch & Marc Greenberger 

HARRY & SALLY NOSANCHUK CARING 
COMMUNITY FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
BEVERLY CANVASSER 
ILENE BEVERLY NEMER
NEWTON AARON LEVIN
RICHARD BLOOM
Linda, Scott, Eric & Hilary Sircus
CANDACE B. STEEL
DR. JOSEPH KATZ
ILENE BEVERLY NEMER
NEWTON LEVIN
RICHARD BLOOM
Harry Nosanchuk 

IN HONOR OF 
HARRY NOSANCHUK, HAPPY FATHER’S DAY
50TH BIRTHDAY OF DR. MARC WITTENBERG
Linda, Scott, Eric & Hilary Sircus

ONEG/KIDDUSH FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
ELSIE BLOCK
Eileen Millstone 

FRIENDS OF THE PRENTIS 
LIBRARY FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
ANTHONY LEE
Karen & Alan Lowen & Family 
BEVERLY CANVASSER
Eileen & Richard Polk, Miriam & John Cohen, 
Deloris Weinstein & Family 
IRVINE KAPLAN
Betty & Irv Baron, Alan & Karen Lowen 
LARRY WOLF
Alan & Karen Lowen 
IN HONOR OF 
RICHARD POLK, GET WELL SOON
Betty & Irv Baron 
SHELLY & JESSIE STERN
Denny Brown 
90TH BIRTHDAY OF RAY ZIMBERG
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Lowen 
FORTHCOMING MARRIAGE OF LAURA POLK
Denny Brown 
MARRIAGE OF LAURA POLK & JOSH BOBROW
Audrey Zupmore 
SPEEDY RECOVERY OF RICHARD POLK
Patti and Rick Phillips

MEYER & ANNA PRENTIS RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL FUND IN MEMORY OF JIMMY 
MORRIS & WALLY STRAUS 
IN HONOR OF
BAT MITZVAH OF SYDNEY BLAU
Fayclare & Robert Blau 

ROSNER CULTURAL ENRICHMENT 
FUND FOR CHILDREN AT RISK 
IN MEMORY OF 
IRVINE KAPLAN
Collette Rosner 
IN HONOR OF 
SPEEDY & COMPLETE RECOVERY OF CAROL 
COSKEY WECHSLER
Collette Rosner 

BEVERLY & MERTON SEGAL 
FAMILY FUND 
IN HONOR OF 
25TH ANNIVERSARY OF CAROL & MICHAEL ZIECIK
Jean & Howard Dubin 
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SISTERHOOD PHILANTHROPIC FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
BEVERLY CANVASSER
Jeff & Sue Marks Goldsmith 
HERBERT GOLDSTEIN
Adele Goldstein 
IRV KAPLAN
The Goldsmith Family 
LARRY WOLF
Marlene & Harvey Goodman 
IN HONOR OF 
CINDY BOLOKOFSKY FOR DEDICATION TO 
 SISTERHOOD & TEMPLE BETH EL
Cindy Cohen & Bruce Kramer 

RABBI DANIEL SYME 
DISCRETIONARY FUND 
A CONTRIBUTION
George Chaney
IN MEMORY OF
FRED LAX
Dolly Lax 
LARRY WOLF
Deloris Weinstein 
IN HONOR OF 
BAT MITZVAH OF SYDNEY BLAU
Fayclare & Robert Blau 
BIRTH OF BERNICE GOLDBURG McMORDIE
Margi & Don Epstein 

TEMPLE BETH EL ARCHIVES 
SUPPORT FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
LARRY WOLF
Henry, Janet, Margo & Jay Moses, Patti & Rick 
Phillips 

TEMPLE BETH EL MITZVAH MEAL FUND 
A CONTRIBUTION
Debbie & Eric Canvasser
IN MEMORY OF 
BEVERLY CANVASSER
The Stuart Graff Family, Jeffery Graff, Jason Graff; 
The Carol & Mark Segel Family, Carol & Dave Graff, 
Laurie Graff Figg
IRVINE KAPLAN
Jill Greenspan Gun 
IN HONOR OF 
JIM HILLER
Myrle & Richard Leland 
 
MAMIE & JASON TICKTON MUSIC FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
BEVERLY CANVASSER
Carol & Stanley Tickton 
MARK WEBBER
Frayda Riger 
MARVIN GOLDMAN
Carol & Stanley Tickton 

HELEN & PAUL ZUCKERMAN NURSERY 
SCHOOL FUND 
IN MEMORY OF 
ZAYDE
Kimberly & Gary Goodman, Ryan and Sam 
IN HONOR OF 
GRADUATION OF WILLIAM HOFFA WITH 
 LOTS OF LOVE! 
Kimberly & Gary Goodman, Ryan and Sam 

 

 

* Tributes June 9 through July 7, 2015

Seamus Grey Miller, son of Laura Katharine and Max G. Miller, was born in New 
York City on June 8, 2015. Laura is the daughter of Judith Greenstone Miller and 
Max is the son of Sophia Gutherz and Martin Miller.

Award-winning author and motivational speaker; MernaLyn has just returned 
from seven speaking engagements/public appearances and book signings in 
New York.  She spoke at one of New York’s oldest and largest Reform Temples; 
The Hebrew Tabernacle, and at Celebrating Arts and Culture in Northern 
Manhattan.

A father and son combination has been chosen for inclusion in the current edition 
of “The Best Lawyers in America”.  Tom Shaevsky is a shareholder (partner) at 
Butzel Long PC, in Bloomfi eld Hills,  specializing in employee benefi ts, executive 
compensation and employment law.  His father, Mark Shaevsky, is a business 
lawyer in Farmington Hills.

Jason H. Dizik was awarded an EMMY for Sports-Program Series Red Wings 
Live Pre Game Compilation Reel.  He is a producer at Fox Sports Detroit.  Jason 
is the husband of Emily Dizik, and the son of Marilyn Dizik and the late Edward 
J. (Ted) Dizik.

We Are Proud

Tzedakah (righteous giving) is one of the 
oldest and most strongly held principles 

of Judaism.  One way to perform tzedakah 
is donating to one of the Temple’s various 

tribute funds. Many make a donation 
to Temple in honor of a family simcha 

(joyous event) 
or in memory of a loved one’s 

Yahrzeit (anniversary of death).  

We offer a variety of meaningful ways 
to honor or remember a loved one or 
friend on the occasion of their Birth, 

Consecration, Bar or Bat Mitzvah, 
Confi rmation, Graduation, Engagement, 
Marriage, Anniversary or any milestone. 

THESE INCLUDE:

Purchasing a Simcha Leaf on  
        Temple Beth El’s Simcha Tree.

Memorializing a loved one with a 
        Yahrzeit Plaque.

Honoring a loved one with a 
        dedicated bench, adorned with an
        engraved plaque.

Dedicating one of the 18 tribute trees
         we have planted on Temple grounds,
         specifi cally planted for the purpose of
         honoring a loved one or occasion.

  
For more information on any of these 

opportunities, please contact 
TBE Executive Director Kim Raznik, 

at kraznik@tbeonline.org or 
248.851.1100 ext. 3140.

GIVING 
OPPORTUNITIES



20 | the Bulletin | August 2015

Yahrzeits

Please consult the Shabbat Schedule on page 23 for Service times.    *  Denotes Memorial Plaque will be lit in the Goldman Memorial Room.

* CECILE SIEGEL AMBERG                                                       
* WALTER ARONOFF                                                             
* SARALYN BALAN                                                               
* SAMUEL BELKIN
  DORIS BLOCK
  BESSIE BOURAS
  MILES BROD
* CHARLES M. CANVASSER                                                        
  ALVIN DELIDOW
  JULIE G. DOLAN
  ROBERT S. DUNN

  IDA ELKIN
* SOL ELLER                                                                 
  DR. HARRISON J.L. FRANK
* MIRIAM FRANK                                                               
* SAMUEL FRANK                                                               
* RABBI LEO M. FRANKLIN                                                       
  MORRIS GERBER
* AARON IRVING GESELIS                                                       
  MANFRED GOLDSTONE
  ARNOLD GORDON
* HARRY GRANADER                                                             

* EDNA T. GROSSMAN                                                           
  JEROME E. GROSSMAN
  DR. STUART HAMBURGER
  RUBEN ISAACS
* ROBERT B. JACOB                                                            
  PERLA KAFEL
  JENNIE KAPLAN
* NATHAN KATZ                                                                
  LILLIAN KAUFMAN
  MORTON KNOPPER

* EVELYN ARONER 
    LAUTMAN                                                      
  ANNA LESSER
  HOWARD KEITH   
    LUPILOFF
* BETTY F. MALDAVER                                                          
  ISAAC MALLIN
  THOMAS B. MARWIL
* WILLARD D. MAYER                                                           
 ZELDA KEIL MILLER
* MOLLIE MOERS                                                               

  BRUCE MOROSOHK
  YVETTE POWELL
  DR. PHILIP RADER
  HARRY RADOM
  KELLI KOLIN RAFF
  SAMUEL ROBINER
  LOUIS ROME
* ETHEL ROSENFELD                                                            
  SZLAMA RUSINEK
  DR. HARRY SAND
  SARA SAPERSTEIN

  NICHOLAS SCAVONE
* DEBORAH SPRINGER   
    SCHMIER                                                  
  RITA CHESSID SCHUBOT
  EZRA S. SHAYA
* ESTHER SNYDER                                                              
* ALBERT SOUFRINE                                                            
  NATHAN STONE
* G.ROBERT STRAUSS, JR                                                      
* ISADORE SWEETWINE                                                           
  HELEN TUCKMAN

 CLAIRE G. WEINER
* MARILYN   
    ZITOMER WEISS                                                     
* ROSE SIEGEL WEISS                                                          
  RUTH WHITE
* MYRTLE WINSLOW                                                             
  SHARON L. WOLF
* BLUMA WYMAN                                                                
* LOIS ZAMEK                                                                 
  BENJAMIN E. ZIEVE
  MORTON I. ZIEVE

AUGUST 2-8

 TODD ABELS
  HENRY AGABRA
* HERBERT A. ARONSSON
  EVELYN AXELROD
  MAX BACHMAN
* EVA BAUM
  LYLA BERKSON
  ESTELLE BERMAN
  HARRY J. BIEBERSTEIN
* HARVEY BIELFIELD
  DR. BERNARD BILLES
  FRANK BIRNBAUM

* PHILIP BISGEIER
* LEONA PAYNE BRISKMAN
  HOWARD B. CAMDEN
* ADA CANVASSER
* JACOB A. CITRIN
  ROSE COHEN
  CASPER C. CUTLER
  RUTH EMMER
  ANNE ETELMAN
* MANUEL FELDSTEIN
* STEPHEN FOX

* NEWTON LEWIS   
    FREEDMAN
* SADIE J. FREEMAN
* JEROME SITTIG FREUD
* FRED A. GINSBURG
  WILLIAM GOODMAN
  EILEEN GREENBERGER
  CELIA GROSS
  RICHARD JAY GURWIN
  FERNAND HABER
* MICHAEL HORACE      
    HABER

* DAVID J. HIRSCH
  ISADORE B. HOLLANDER
* RICHARD S. JACOBS
* SOPHIE VICTOR   
    JACOBSON
* ROSE S.W. JAGODA
* JOSEPH H. JOSEPHSON
* SIDNEY N. JOSEPHSON
  RUTH KANTER
* ROBERT KAPETANSKY
* SOPHIA LUBA KATZ
  GERTRUDE F. KAUFMAN

* ABRAHAM I.   
    KIRSCHBAUM
* BENJAMIN KOPLOY
  LAWRENCE M. LANDE
  ANN LASSER
  JEROME LIPMAN
* ISRAEL LOPATIN
  EDWARD MANDELL
  MOLLIE MERDLER
  SAM MERDLER
* HERMAN MEYERSOHN
* ROBERT E. MORRIS

* GLADYS L. MORRISON
* MOLLIE K. PHILLIPS
* DONALD ROBERTS
  IRVING ROSEN
* GEORGE ROSENBERG
* JOSEPH D. ROSENBERG
  SYLVIA ROTTER
* DAVID SAFFIR
 SARAH SCHECHTER
* ETHEL SCHMIER
* JEFFREY ALAN   
    SCHONFIELD

* EMIL SCHUBOT
* RACHEL SCHUBOT
* HARRY STEINBERG
* MOLLIE SILLMAN   
    STERN
* CHARLES L. WARREN
  SAMUEL WEINBERGER
  BRONISLAVA WEISS
  FRYMET WEISS
  SALOMEA WEISS
* BESSIE WILLIS
* EVELYN YALOMSTEIN

AUGUST 9 - 15

* JACK (JACOB) W. ALKON                                                      
* NORMAN D. ASH                                                              
* MINNIE ASHERSON                                                            
* REUBEN BAGGLEMAN                                                            
  DOROTHY BERKE
  MORTIMER BERNHARDT
  JOSEPH GILBERT BERRY
  MARSHA BLAU
  RAY WARREN 
    CARDEW JR.
* HARVEY COHEN                                                               
  ABRAHAM J. COLMAN
* HARRY COVILLE                                                              

  LENA JACKSON DAVIS
* ANNA T. FALK                                                               
* HENRY FECHHEIMER                                                           
  HYMAN FELDMAN
* LOUIS FLIGMAN                                                             
  DENNIS FOSTER
  ROSALIE FREEDMAN
  DAVID FRITZ
* MORRIS GARVETT                                                            
  GEORGE GINSBURG
* ESTHER K. GOLDBERG                                                        
  ANNE TAUBER   
    GOLDMAN

* ROSE RUTH GORDON                                                          
  BARBARA YOUNG   
    GOULD
  MATTHEW GREENE
  ELIZABETH GROBMAN
* TILLIE B. GROSSMAN                                                        
  HERMAN JACK   
    HALPERIN
* LOUIS HALPERT                                                              
* ANDREW HARTMAN                                                             
* JOHN HOPP JR.                                                             
  DOROTHY HOUSEMAN
* IDA MERRIL JALAN                                                           

* CARL JAMPEL                                                               
  PRISCILLA JAY
* LOUIS KAINE                                                                
* BERNICE ESTHER KANE                                                        
  IRVIN KATSKEE
* BEN KATZ                                                                   
* MAX L. KATZ                                                               
  JACK H. KAUFMAN
  MARVIN KAYE
  WILMA KIRSCHBAUM
* SAMUEL KLEIN                                                              
  MARGARET LAMM
  ELIZABETH LAUFER

  DR. SOL LELAND
* REVA LEVINE                                                               
  AILEEN S. LEVY
  SAUL LIPMAN
* ALBERT LOCKMAN                                                             
* JOHN M. MANSELL                                                            
* HARRY MEYERS                                                               
* MURIEL D. MEYERS                                                          
  SYLVIA PEVIN
* DAVID POLASKY                                                              
* LOURINE POLASKY                                                           
  HAROLD POLLACK
* GABRIEL RAPAPORT                                                          

  JOAN ROSE
* SYLVIA L. RUBIN                                                           
  WILLIAM SELTZER
* DR. ALBERT SHEMTOB                                                         
* MAX SIEGEL                                                                 
* JOSEPH SIEGEL, JR.                                                        
  LUCILLE SIMS
  JENNIE SINGER
* JACK B. SMITH                                                              
* HENRY SNYDER                                                              
  REVA STOCKER
* WILLIAM TALAN                                                              

* NANCY ROBBINS   
    VICTOR                                                      
  CECELIA HANDLEMAN   
    WADE
  GERTRUDE WEINBERG
  VERA WEINFELD
  ISABELLA WERBE
* STANLEY WINKELMAN                                                          
* JUDGE JOHN M. WISE                                                        
  LOYED WOLBERG
  SARA YORYSH

AUGUST 16 - 22

* CARL HERBERT ADAMS
* SALLY ALLAN   
    ALEXANDER
  ALBERT APPLEBAUM
* SIDNEY BARNETT
  CHARLES BEIGLER
  DAVID MARSHAL 
    BEN-YURI
  FANNY BOYKANSKY
* MURIEL SANDLER   
    BURKE
* ISRAEL COHEN
  SARAH COHEN

* CYRIL A. CRANE
* VIRGINIA GAGE CROLL
* ROSE DAVIS
  LILLIAN ELSON
  HERMAN FEINBERG
* ROSE FINK
  SAM FINK
  JEANNE G. FISHMAN
* CHARLOTTE MEIER   
    FRANK
  MARTIN FRANK
  ALAN J. FRENKEL
* WILLIAM GERSHENSON

* HARRY GOLDMAN
  TILLIE GOLDMAN
* DOROTHY ELAINE   
    GOODFRIEND
  JON GOODMAN VILICK
* SARAH M. GORDON
* HARRY S. GRANT
* MYRON L. GREENBERG
  ABRAHAM GURWIN
  DR. JOEL HAMBURGER
  MAX HAMBURGER
  KATIE HATHAWAY
  DAVID HEARSH

  BENJAMIN JAFFA
* NATIVIDAD JENKS
  GARY KAPLAN
* EVA CASH KATZ
* LORENE SIMMONS   
    KLEIN
  STANLEY CHARLES   
    KLEIN
* SARA DAVIS   
    KLEINSMITH
* HARRY N. KNOPPER
* ARTHUR KOLIN
  EVA KOPPELMAN

  FRIEDA KOSDEN
  NATHAN KULBERSH
  BETTY LANG
  BEN LAX
  BARNEY LELAND
  IDA LELAND
  FLORENCE TRACE   
    LERNER
  HOWARD J.   
    LICHTERMAN
  IRVING ARTHUR LISAK
* ROBERT Y. MOORE
  HARVEY MORKS

* ESTHER R. NEWLANDER
  SEYMOUR OKUN
  IRVING PALMAN
  ROSE PEARL
  THEODORE RABB
* MAX RANDEL
* ALAN C. REINHEIMER
* HENRY ROBERT ROSE
* MORRIS ROSENFIELD
  EVE G. ROSIN
  ANATOLE ROZENCWEIG
  ESTHER ROZENCWEIG
  HERSHEL ROZENCWEIG

* RONALD B. RUBIN
* ANNA SANDLER
* SUE ANN SCHAFER
* IRVING SCHREIBER
* FANNE SCHUBOT
  JACK SEEDMAN
  SHIRLEY I. SEEDMAN
  ROSE SELTZER
* HENRY WAGNER
* JERRY WALD
* ELLA ARNDT WEIL
  EVA A. WERBE
* MAXINE D. WERBE

AUGUST 23-29

WE NOTE WITH SORROW 
THE PASSING OF...

Dr. Lawrence Charles Wolf. Husband of Jo-Ann MacWilliams Wolf.  
Father of Alexis Wolf (Steven Yanofsky), Nicholas Wolf and 
Hunter MacWilliams-Wolf.  Brother of Marsha (Earnest Gurwich).

Lewis “Skip” Siegel. Husband of Beverly Siegel. Father of 
Dr. Les (Ellen) Siegel, Beth (Dr. Rob) Sills, Jeff Siegel, David (Nancy) Siegel 
and Susan (Ed) Crotty.

Dr. David Schwartz, M.D.  Husband of Donna Spoon Schwartz. 
Father of Michelle (Randall) Blau, Michael Schwartz, Robert Schwartz, 
Debbie (Marc) Schwartz, Karen (Tony) Levin and Gary (Lizzy) Fields.  
Brother of Sheldon (Esther) Schwartz and Mel (Rhonda) Schwartz.

Marilyn Harwood.  Wife of Bernie Harwood.  
Mother of Randy (Ann) Harwood.  Sister of Phyllis Cheiman.

Rose Werney.  Mother of Charles (Elaine) Werney.

Gordon Gard. Father of Larry Gard & Gary Cohen, Steven & Debbie Gard, 
Robert Gard, Andy Gard. 

Milton Ross.  Father of Dr. Robert (Dr. Deborah) Ross.

Ideane Luby.  Wife of Dr. Elliot Luby. Mother of Arthur (Cynthia Luby), 
Howard (Margot) Luby and Dr. Joan L. (Steven) Hirsch.
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AUGUST BIRTHDAYS

AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES

AUGUST 1
Paula Marks-Bolton
Frances Kaplan-Glaser 
Alisa Handorf
Helen Harris
Jack Pludwinski-90th
Asher Schwartz
Rochelle Solomon
Phyllis Welling
Jonathan Wolman- 65th
Carol Ziecik

AUGUST 2
Devon Herzoff
Drew Herzoff
Alan Lowen
Ariella Pearlman
Louise Pilchik
Vera Schey
Benjamin Shaevsky
Jennifer Shane

AUGUST 3
Ronald Ettinger
Rochelle Fogelman
Gary Grossman-60th
Edmund London
Ruby Modell
Rae Monchnik
Carol Plisner
Reesa Potash
Evan Rosenthal 
Charles Starkman
Charles Starkman
Steven Tarnowsky

AUGUST 4
Gary Bice
Jerrold Bigelman
Albert Goldstein
Paige Hamburger

Alyssa Hirsch
Arlene Keller
Amy Kessler
Herbert Packard - 85th
Sloan Schaeffl er
Alec Segel
Thomas Shaevsky
Sarah Shaw

AUGUST 5
Joanne Schurgin

AUGUST 6
Fran Aaron  
Nena Dillick  
Anthony Doelle
David Eisenstein
Rosie Feinbloom
Selma Goldstone
Olivia Homer
Robert Howard-50th
Norma Keil-Shaw
Joan Schott
Maximus Shaya

AUGUST 7
Matthew Ackerman
Jerry Beigler-80th
Patti Kommel 
George Stern

AUGUST 8
Michael Dash
Neil Goldman
Alec Goldsmith
Ned Winkelman

AUGUST 9
Hannah Cherrin
Taylor Cohn
Camryn Farbman

Deborah Feit
Lucy Hoffman
Mikayla Homer
Nedra Kapetansky
Elizabeth Powers
Greg Tatchio - 60th
Barbara Zimmerman

AUGUST 10
Betty Fisher
Judith Kamins
Stuart Kaufman-75th
Trent Kayne
Brandon Stone

AUGUST 11
Rachel Bloom
Oscar Borman
Risa Finn
Ryan Graff
Charles Greenberg
Sydney Kalt
Carol Nederlander
Richard Sills
Lilly E. Stotland

AUGUST 12
Jason Dizik-30th
Carole Ebner
Kimberly Goodman
Hannah Gorosh
Joshua Pearlman
Zachary Raider
Kenneth Selander

AUGUST 13
Carol Bass
Ben Handelsman
Charlene Handleman
Noah Ostheimer
John Reinicke

AUGUST 14
Daniel Broder
Victoria Craine
Max Davis
Kathryn Eisenstein
Paula Harris
Sharon Kolchinsky
Jordan London-55th
Brody Lutz
Richard Maskin
Don Powell-65th
Griffi n Powers
Nicole Schwartz
Donald Turner
Keith Wurn

AUGUST 15
Betty Baron
Andrew Beider
Frances DeVine
Gisele Doelle
Nancy Fortier
Marlene Slutzky
Joyce Spitzer
Robert Yashinsky

AUGUST 16
Isaac Cohen
Sarah Dickey
Dustin Feldman-35th
Joseph Johnson
Jill Kasle
Aliya Rockind
Helen Wachler
Fayth Yoshimura

AUGUST 17
Jay Adler-65th
Roger Daniels
Jeff Eaker-45th
Douglas Harris

Linley Holtz
Jake Lievois
Geraldine Sills
Mary Kate Weinger

AUGUST 18
Art Aisner
Sylvia Babcock
Nora Berman
Lucas Borman
Leslie Doran
Ira Mondry
Sidney Rose
Abigail Scavone
Eric Sircus
Michael Sklar
Erika Solomon

AUGUST 19
Cynthia Dickstein
Nikki Dunn
Jack Goodman
Jeffrey Kalt
Todd Kolchinsky
Eleanor Kwartowitz
Susan Saxe

AUGUST 20
Sarah Bloom
Judith Komer
Carol Rose
Elizabeth Rowin
Michael Stone

AUGUST 21
Susan Dresner
AUGUST 22
Hunter Bielfi eld
Elsie Freedman
Barry Kaplan
Stacey Oberman

Leon Saperstein
Gary Scholnick
Marc  Alan Schwartz
Jack Soble
Lori Zeman

AUGUST 23
Steven Craig
Benjamin Craine
Eric Kravchenko
Neil Levitt
Jourdan Paige

AUGUST 24
Asher Davidson
Jeanette Hauser
Cameron Kanner
Matthew Kasle
Mark Kwartowitz-45th
Michael Paige
Laura Stern

AUGUST 25
Jacqueline Bernhardt
Ruth Hurwitz
Jessica Kwartowitz
Ryan Mahaffey
Sheldon Pastor
Tessa Shane
Alex Stotland
Luca Turner

AUGUST 26
Spencer Anchill
Elaine Conway
Joanne Danto
Lori Hirsch
Ilana Kalmowitz
Stephen London

Barbara Michals
Jacqueline Shamie
Alexandra Stapleton

AUGUST 27
Sarah Harper
Estelle Kahn
Steven Kalt - 50th
Tyler Kolchinsky
Cynthia Korchak
Shira Morosohk
Ashley Shultz

AUGUST 28
Brett Anchill
Fayclare Blau
Philip Fischer-80th
Jennifer Lewis
Avery Robin

AUGUST 29
Pamela Baril
Debbi Chasnick
Gavin Co
Noah London
Jane Schulak
Mildred Weiss

AUGUST 30
Marc Abramson
Jacqueline Gard
Daniel Weinger

AUGUST 31
Parker Brandt
Roz Jacobson
Kenneth Sachs

AUGUST 1
Jeffrey & Rene Taub 

AUGUST 2
Ethan & Dana Holtz
Robert & Deena Lisak
Sean & Christina Metrose
Mark & Lois Shaevsky

AUGUST 3
Jeffrey & Jennifer Hollander
Mark & Maria Kolins
Mark & Cathy Segel-35th
Ariel & Nella Waitzman

AUGUST 4
Robert & Julie Hertzberg
Mark & Jacqueline Stewart

AUGUST 5
Ira & Gail Mondry
Edward & Joyce Welford-65th

AUGUST 6
John & Marsha Rofel
John & Julie Sinclair

AUGUST 7
Dennis & Nancy Gershenson
Robert & Pearl Solomon-60th

AUGUST 8
Mark & Dorothy Benyas
Dale & Roberta Charnas-

45th
James & Sally Ginn-65th
Carl & Kristen Gross
Richard & Dana 

Loewenstein
Gordon & Betty Maltz
Serge & Dina Sorser

AUGUST 9
Robert & Deborah Ross-35th
Mark & Larissa Shain-35th

AUGUST 10
Jeffrey & Marcia Broder
John & Miriam Cohen
Camilo & Jennifer 

Ostheimer
Craig & Marla Singer

AUGUST 11
David & Pamela Baril
Philip & Myrna Fischer
Elliott & Sandra Greenspan
Stuart & Susan Kaufman
Sheldon & Roberta Toll

AUGUST 12
Herbert & Margot Gardner
Eileen & Millstone
Eric & Linda Wein-20th

AUGUST 14
Dean & Aviva Friedman
Larry & Michele Maloff
Terry & Jo-Anne Nosan
Norman & Susan Pappas
Tyler & Yuan Ross

AUGUST 15
Nathan & Jane Kogan
Rod & Patricia Myers
Edward & Jane Schulak

AUGUST 16
Arthur & Brenda Friedman
Douglas & Sheryl Victor

AUGUST 17
Laurence & Penny Deitch
M. Kenneth & Arvene 

Dickstein
Myron & Joyce LaBan
John & Judith Marx
Jeffrey & Anne Mendelson
John & Sally Reinicke
Steven & Jill Stone-40th

AUGUST 18
E. David & Elaine Brockman
Matthew & Debbi 

Chasnick-25th
Mitchell & Nancy Kantor
Howard & Joanne Lax
Stephen & Lisbeth Lerner
Fredrick & Evelyn Simon

AUGUST 19
David & Risa Blau-20th
Thomas & Renee Jablonski
Barnet & Marcia Leland
Eugene & Jorin Rubin
Mark & Elaine Schonberger

AUGUST 21
Alan & Melissa Borman-10th
Marc & Jan Dunn
Thomas & Sandra Millman
Richard & Linnea Rattner
Phil & Jamie Rubin–5th

AUGUST 22
Mark & Risa Finn
Richard & Myrle Leland
David & Cyvia Snyder

AUGUST 23
Glenn & Sandra Rosin-55th
Craig & Michelle Zucker-25th

AUGUST 24
Stuart & Carol Egrin–30th
Osman & Jane Jacobson
Alan & Marianne Schwartz-

65th

AUGUST 25
Gary & Judith Bergman
Randy & Ann Harwood
Raymond & Lucia Henney
Daniel & Jennifer Prohow
David & Miriam Rosen
David & Marisa Ruby

AUGUST 26
Ian & Sara Bolton
Eric & Deborah Canvasser
Andrea & Tom Hartman-

25th
Todd & Sharon Kolchinsky-

25th

AUGUST 27
Donald & Elisa Dreyfuss
Bruce & Carol Plisner-35th
Jack & Jean Simon- 60th

AUGUST 28
Thomas & Linda Klein
Edmund & Suzanne 

London-60th
James Marks & Susan 

Green
Robert & Julie Taubman

AUGUST 29
Michael & Jill Leib

AUGUST 30
David & Laurie Glass
Douglas & Elaine Harris
David & Jan Rand
John & Jody Webb
Charles & Elaine Werney

AUGUST 31
Laura & Brian Berman
Jeffrey & Sue Howard
E. Jeffrey & Barbara Shaya
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AUGUST 2015
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1
9:00 am 

Torah Study
10:30 am 

Shabbat Services
6:00 pm 

Havdallah in the Park
6 pm activities, 
7 pm Service

  
  9:30 am   

  Morning Minyan
6:00 pm

Usher Dinner
4:30 pm

B’Nai Mitzvah Club

6 7
10:00 am

Torah Study
7:30 pm 

Summer Shabbat 
Services

8
9:00 am

Torah Study
10:30 am 

Shabbat Services

 
 9:00 am
    Safety Town
 9:30 am  
     Morning Minyan

1
9:00 am

Safety Town
9:30 am

Fun Days

9:00 am
Safety Town

9:30 am
Fun Days

1
9:00 am

Safety Town
9:30 am

Fun Days
4:30 pm

B’nai Mitzvah Club

1
9:00 am

Safety Town
9:30 am

Fun Days

1
9:00 am

Safety Town
9:30 am

Fun Days
10:00 am

Torah Study
7:30 pm 

Summer Shabbat 
Services

1
9:00 am

Torah Study
10:30 am 

Shabbat Services

 
  9:30 am  

  Morning Minyan

17 18
7:30 pm

Israel Trip Meeting
4:30 pm

B’nai Mitzvah Club
7:30 pm

Board of Trustees 
Meeting

10:00 am
Torah Study

7:30 pm 
Summer Shabbat 
Services

9:00 am
Torah Study

10:30 am 
Shabbat Services

 23
 9:30 am  
     Morning Minyan
   1:08 pm
     Rachel Kalmowitz 

   singing “God Bless   
     America” at the   
     Tigers’s Game

24 25
7:00 pm

Choir Rehearsal

26
4:30 pm

B’nai Mitzvah Club

27
6:00 pm

Family Movie Night

28
10:00 am

Torah Study
6:30 pm

Pre-neg
7:30 pm 

Summer Shabbat 
Services

 Guest Artist, Sheera 
Ben-David

9:00 am - Torah Study
10:30 am - Shabbat 

Services, Bar Mitzvah 
of Matt Guttman

7:00 pm - Cocktails & 
Cabaret – OOT

 

30
 9:30 am 
     Morning Minyan
 2:00 pm
    Clean-up Day at old 
    Temple Beth El    

    Woodward & 
      Gladstone

31

1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30 31 MARK YOUR CALENDARS!
SEPTEMBER 9

The Trial of Henry Ford

SEPTEMBER 27
Temple Wide Picnic and 

Sukkot Celebration

OCTOBER 4
Simchat Torah 

Celebration with 
Klezundheit

OCTOBER 4
Celebrate Sukkot with 

Todd Hasak-Lowy

OCTOBER 12
Author Event with 

Barbara Stark-Nemon

OCTOBER 13
Jewish History 

Detectives Lecture: 
Lights, Camera, Action!

OCTOBER 13-25
Journey to Israel

NOVEMBER 7
Tbe 165 Gala 
Celebration
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Shabbat Services

FRIDAY EVENING, JULY 31
7:30 pm    Summer Shabbat Service

 

SATURDAY MORNING, AUGUST 1
9:00 am Torah Study 
10:30 am  Shabbat Services 
 Parashat Va-et’chanan
 (Deuteronomy 3:23–7:11)
 Torah Reader: Bob Vernan
6:00 pm Havdallah in the Park.  Join us at 
 Shain Park in Birmingham. 
 6 pm Activities, 7 pm Service.

SUNDAY MORNING, AUGUST 2
9:30 am Morning Minyan

FRIDAY EVENING, AUGUST 7
10:00 am   Torah Study
7:30 pm    Summer Shabbat Services

SATURDAY MORNING, AUGUST 8
9:00 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Services
 Parashat Eikev 
 (Deuteronomy 7:12-11:25)
 Torah Reader: Rachel Rudman

SUNDAY, AUGUST 9
9:30 am Morning Minyan
 

FRIDAY EVENING, AUGUST 14
10:00 am   Torah Study
7:30 pm    Summer Shabbat Services

SATURDAY MORNING, AUGUST 15
9:00 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Services
 Parashat R’eih 
 (Deuteronomy 11:26-16:17)
 Torah Reader: Gabe Rosen

SUNDAY, AUGUST 16
9:30 am Morning Minyan

FRIDAY EVENING, AUGUST 21
10:00 am   Torah Study
7:30 pm     Summer Shabbat Services

SATURDAY MORNING, AUGUST 22
9:00 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Services
 Parashat Shof’tim 
 (Deuteronomy 16:18-21:9) 
 Torah Reader: Deborah Morosohk

SUNDAY, AUG 23
9:30 am Morning Minyan 

FRIDAY EVENING, AUGUST 28
10:00 am   Torah Study
6:30 pm     Pre-neg
7:30 pm     Summer Shabbat Services

        Guest Artist, 
        Sheera Ben-David

SATURDAY MORNING, AUGUST 29
9:00 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Services

Bar Mitzvah of Matthew Aaron Gutman
Matthew attends West Hills 
Middle School and enjoys playing 
baseball, biking and gaming. For 
his Mitzvah project, Matthew 
volunteered at Lamphere Schools 
Food Bank and Hiller Elementary 
Kindergarten, and is excited for his 

upcoming Bar Mitzvah, that he has been waited 
for, for so long!  Matthew is the son of Michelle 
Alexander and Kenneth & Julie Gutman and the 
brother of Zachary Gutman and Alexis Stucky and 
the grandson of  Bob & Pat Alexander, Mark & 
Lorene Gutman, and Dave & Diane Dewey.

7:00 pm Cocktail & Cabaret concluding with
 a Havdallah Service – OOT

SUNDAY, AUGUST 30
9:30 am Morning Minyan
2:00 pm Clean-up Day at the old TBE
 Woodward & Gladstone

Your Spirit, Your Life, Your Temple.

“LISTEN-IN TO 
SHABBAT”

When you cannot be here in 
person for Shabbat Services, 

we will bring the 
service to you! 

Call: 1 .866.871.8894 
Code: 882709#

This service is available on 
the following days. 

Friday 7:30 pm - 9 pm and 
Saturday 10:30 am - Noon
A Gift From The Babs & 

Herb Kaufman 
Listen-In Fund

Th e Perfect Ending 
Each Shabbat...
Enjoying Food 
With One Another
Each Friday evening and 
Saturday morning, following 
services, we gather together 
to share in the Oneg Shabbat 
or Kiddush and enjoy one 
another’s company. We ask 
you to consider helping 
maintain this festive 
atmosphere with a donation 
to the Oneg/Kiddush Fund to 
help defray the costs when 
there is no sponsor.  Your 
gift will be recognized in 
the monthly Bulletin and at 
services.

Celebrate Special 
Events With Your TBE 
Family
Sponsor a Friday evening 
Oneg or Saturday morning Kid-
dush.  For sponsorships call 
248.851.1100, ext. 3121.

Yom Kippur Yizkor will be observed Wednesday, September 23.  An integral part of the 
Yom Kippur/Yizkor Service is the Memorial Book in which we remember those no longer 
with us. Memorial Book envelopes were mailed in July; reminder notices are sent in 
August. To ensure inclusion of your loved ones in our Book of Remembrance, send 
your entries into TBE by Monday, August 24, 2015.

 IN MEMORY OF REMEMBERED BY     IN MEMORY OF REMEMBERED BY

1

Memorial Book
YOM KIPPIPPUR PURY  577575 - 201- 2012015775 44

Deadline For Memorial Book Entries
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CLERGY
Mark Miller, Rabbi
Daniel B. Syme, Rabbi
Rachel Gottlieb Kalmowitz, Cantorial Soloist
John H. Redfi eld, Honorary Cantor Emeritus

STAFF
Kim Raznik, Executive Director
Deborah Morosohk, RJE, Director of Education
Abby Suckow, Chief Financial Offi cer
Allan N. Friant, Sr., Building Superintendent
Susie Weiner, Director of Early Childhood Education
Rachel Rudman, Program Director
Halye Aisner, Communications Coordinator
Marie Curtis, Graphic Design
Alan Lowen, B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator
Jan Durecki, Archivist
Eileen Polk, Librarian
Joe Winter, Cemetery Superintendent
Thomas Jablonski, Executive Director Emeritus

OFFICERS
L. Steven Weiner, President
Jordon Wertheimer, First Vice President
David Foltyn, Vice President
John Kessler, Vice President
Maxine Lievois, Vice President
Robin Fenberg, Treasurer
Liz Modell, Secretary
 AFFILIATES
Betty Schare & Elaine Brockman, Beth Elders
Julian Prince, Brotherhood
Janelle McCammon, Sisterhood
Loren Schwartzenfeld & Forest Wolfe, The Kid-ish Club
Rachel Frenkel & Hannah Myers, Beth El Temple Youth (BETY)

Open 
To The

Community

P I C N I C
   Sukkot 
CelebrationFor Kids & Adults of 

All Ages

Sunday, September 27
11am - 1pm  Temple Grounds

food

fun!

music

games

  and 

Join us at our Gala 
Celebration of 

Temple Beth El’s 165th 
Anniversary!

Entertainment by: 
Comedian, Dave Coulier

Music by: Collision Six!

            07 NOV 2015


